Chief’s Report 12/9/2020

-The Residing has been completed and looks great. They went a little long because of the
weather, but stayed on budget.

-Amy and Adam completed the Evergreen Fire Academy and passed their JPRs. The state
has delayed the Written Test until February due to COVID-19 restrictions. Both Adam and
Amy will be resuming the Academy for Hazmat in February.

-SVI got back to us regarding 341. They have it scheduled for late April, but asked me to
call them in February just in case their schedule opened up.

CMS reporting for Medicare/Medicaid cost analysis delayed until 2022

Wakefield contract needs finalizing so we can submit uncollectible accounts by the end of
the year

Received COVID grant distribution of $13,088.09, more requests in the works.

Still working on a draft for the Reserve Member status. Should have a draft completed by
the end of the week.

We will be receiving $37,634.68 for the Cameron Peak and Pine Gulch Fires. District made
$21,059.68 for equipment use from these two fires alone.

Lighting quotes:

3 companies came out to bid, two have submitted bids, one is submitting tomorrow.
Encore Electric came in at $17,271.00

FMC came in at $8,808.33

Piper Electric will provide bid tomorrow

Wayfied and Tim failed to follow up. Duro had numerous bad reviews on Yelp, so they
weren’t contacted.

November Calls:

2 Smoke checks

1 Down power line
6 MVASs

2 Medicals

1 Lift assist

12 calls on the month, 168 calls on the year



